Site Visit Report by Anisha Muni in January 2008.

My visit to ‘Doorsteps’ was quite fascinating. Bina Lahiri was very helpful. She asked the bus driver to hire a cab and pick me up to the bus. When I entered the bus the teacher was busy checking children’s work. ( These were street kids most of them don’t go to school.) They teach them basic alphabets and arithmetic. Kids were very excited and happy to saw me what they were learning. I was there in the morning around 11pm. The bus was very well maintained. It was very clean and had many educational supplies in it. After an hour or so these kids left to go home and get ready for school(few). The teacher (I forgot her name) told me some of them didn’t go to school since they live on the street. Their parents were not motivated to send them to school. Children are more of an asset than a liability. Anyhow after the kids left the bus driver made a trip to the slum to pick up the kids who go to nearby public school. Since many of the kids who live in the slum both their parents work and do not have time and money to arrange facilities to send them to school using any public transportation. This dropped student attendance therefore ‘Doorsteps’ provide bus services too. After dropping the students they also dropped the teacher. The teacher was telling that later after the pick up from the school there will be an evening session as well. I really was happy to see that children were motivated and curious to learn. Few of the students showed me their notebooks. I later visited Bina she was saying that she wants to educate the parents first that education is important and why they should send their children to school. She wanted to set a seminar. I hope she did! Anyhow visiting ‘Doorstep’ was delightful.
I hope this helps! If you need more information do not hesitate to email.
Sincerely,
 
 
Anisha Muni 
